School Inspections

The Office for Standards in Education, Children's Services and Skills (Ofsted) regulates and inspects schools, council children's services, and other organisations. 
Reports of several inspections of this school may be found on the Ofsted website. http://www.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection-report
This section allows you to find inspection reports for all types of providers. To find the reports on St. Luke’s Primary School click on <Search providers by: Name, address, URN> It is sufficient to type in the school postcode DN16 1BN and this will take you to a link for the page for the school.
Copies of all reports are also obtainable from the school, usually free of charge.
There are two recent reports about the school. There was an Ofsted inspection of the school in October 2010. The recommendations of the inspectors for whole school development that were:

A. Improve the pupils’ progress and the quality of teaching and learning to be at least consistently good throughout the school by:

· keeping accurate assessments of pupils’ progress and using these to ensure teachers consistently provide pupils with work that meets their learning needs and challenges them to achieve well

· ensuring monitoring of teaching and learning is systematic and rigourous

· developing the skills of all school leaders so that they are fully and effectively involved in monitoring school performance

B. Further promote community cohesion by:

· evaluating the impact the school’s use of the curriculum has in raising pupils’ understanding of other cultures and communities and their appreciation of diversity

· utilising links with the children’s centre more fully in order to further strengthen links with the local community

In June 2012, a LA senior adviser conducted a review of Teaching and Learning in the school that confirmed that much progress has been made towards making these improvements and that in these crucial areas provision was good.

In July 2012, an Ofsted inspector visited the school to inspect Mathematics teaching and learning as part of a national survey. The inspector judged teaching, learning, the quality of curriculum and leadership in the subject to be good. Areas for improvement, which were discussed, included:

· refining lesson objectives so that they are more sharply focused to meet the needs of all abilities, especially more able pupils 

· ensuring that key mathematical vocabulary is used effectively by all staff and by the pupils 

· identifying clear and measurable targets so that the impact of actions can be evaluated accurately. 
The priority targets of the school development plan address the key issues identified by OFSTED. 

